




Submission of Robert David Scott on Plan Change 19 

 
The stated intention of Plan Change 19 is to re-zone new land for residential use.  

Council staff have advised that the need for this was identified in the Cromwell 
Masterplan on which the community had the opportunity to submit. However, the 
consultation document “Let’s talk options” issued by the Cromwell Community Board 
in October 2018 and the final Cromwell Masterplan differed considerably. 

In my view this does not give Council or the Community Board a mandate to 
make these changes on the grounds that the consultation process was flawed.   

1. The areas to the north of SH8B (areas RRA3 and RRA6) are not identified in the 
consultation document as areas for growth and in the Masterplan are simply shown 
as “residential”. One can assume from this that there was to be no change from its 
existing use. 

However, Plan Change 19 proposes that these areas should be re-zoned as Large 
Lot or Low Density. This is patently unfair on those residents who have purchased 
sections in these areas (at a premium price) with the expectation that they would 
enjoy open spaces and expansive views. Changing the zoning of areas that are 
currently developed or partly developed means that existing residents could find that 
they have 8 sections next to them with a minimum lot size of 500m² as opposed to 
the existing lot size of 4,000m². 

2. The area to the south of SH8B (currently zoned as Rural), known locally as the 
Freeway Orchard is totally unsuitable to be zoned as Medium Density. Its proximity 
to the extremely busy State Highway 8B and the lack of suitable walking and cycling 
tracks make it even more dangerous for high density sections of 200m².  

This area would be more suited to Low Density Housing with sections of around 
500m² in common with the adjacent Prospectors Park Development. 

In summary, I would submit that there is no need to re-zone the land in areas RRA3 
and RRA6.  

The population of the Cromwell basin is predicted to double from approximately 
7,000 to approximately 14,000 in the next 30 years. I believe that the parcels of land 
available for new development, Gair Avenue, RRA12 (The Su Hoy land), Freeway 
Orchard (Medium Density), Shannon Farm, additional development at Pisa Moorings 
and Wooing Tree (in progress) is more than sufficient to meet the future needs for 
housing in the area. 
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